ბათუმის შოთა რუსთაველის სახელმწიფო უნივერსიტეტი

ენებისა და საინფორმაციო ტექნოლოგიების ცენტრი 2024-2025 სასწავლო წელი

საგამოცდო ტესტი ინგლისურ ენაში (არასპეციალობა) მაგისტრატურა

B2 დონე ნიმუში

1. What is your? I'm a Buddhist
a. Religion
b. Experience
c. Skill
d. knowledge
2. I let the phone ring several times before I the receiver.
a. raised up
b. took out
c. lifted away
d. picked up
3 Laura tomorrow?
a. Are you going see
b. Will you seen
c. will you have seen
d. Are you going to see
4I've got a headache.
Have you? Wait there and I an aspirin for you.
a. get
b. shall have got
c. am getting
d. will get
5. Ann told her friend that she the competition.
a. won
b. had won
c. win
d. will win
6. The erupted, destroying the nearby villages
a. Earthquake
b. Volcano
c. Explosion
d. Flooding
7. You can't travel abroad you have a passport.
a. unless
b. if
c. while
d. when
8. If I had \$2 million, I round the world.
a. will go
b. would go

c. went	
d. am going	
9. Do you know where	
a. is my sister living?	
b. my sister lives?	
c. does my sister live?	
d. my sister live?	
10. If the earth warmer, the snow will melt.	
a. get	
b. gets	
c. will get	
11 What are you doing?	
a. It doesn't touch you.	
b. It's none of your business.	
c. You don't enter at all.	
d. Look after your own affairs.	
12. It's the first time my brother to the circus.	
a. was	
b. were	
c. has been	
d. had been	
13. If James had had money, he a lot.	
a. would travel	
b. travelled	
c. would have travelled	
14. The students met their teacher as they to school.	
a. were coming	
b. comes	
c. come	
d. are coming	
15. We hope that the rain till tomorrow morning.	
a. has continued	
b. continues	
c. will not continue	
d. has been continuing	
16. If he so much money, he will be able to choose any car he likes	
a. has	
b. had	
c. will have	
17. He the bicycle which he had lost.	
a. finds	
b. has found	
c. has founded	
d. found	
18. Who the piece of cake? It's not here any more.	
a. eats	
b. will eat	
c. has eaten	

d. is eating
19. A: Could I speak to the manager?
B:, please?
A: This is John
a. He is busy
b. Wait a minute
c. Who is speaking
d. Come here
20. Mr. Brown and Mr. Green every football game without fail.
a. watches
b. is watching
c. has watched
d. watch
21. Anna, as well as her sisters, football.
a. play
b. played
c. are playing
d. plays
22. I will help you when I my work.
a. had finished
b. finish
c. will finished
d. am finishing
23. What would you do if you a ghost?
a. see
b. saw
c. would see
24. Nobody such an answer from him.
a. waited for
b. expected
c. weren't expecting
d. weren't waiting
25. He said he wouldn't join us. We were all when we heard that.
a. scared
b. disappointed
c. frightened
d. bored
26 at the moment, I'll go to the shops.
a. For it doesn't rain
b As it doesn't rain
c. For it isn't raining
d. As it isn't raining
27. When English?
a. has he begun to study
b. has he begun study
c. did he begin to study
d. did he begin study
28. My grandfather stopped smoking last year. He for 50 years.

a. smoked	
b. was smoking	
c. had smoked	
d. had been smoking	
29. They have been engaged for 10 years and now they are getting married at	
a. Length	
b. One side	
c. A day	
d. last	
30. Are you a student? If so, which University do you?	
a. Assist	
b. Go on	
c. Attend	
d. pass	
31. When I got to the theatre the playalready	
a. started	
b. was starting	
c. had started	
d. would start	
32. Give me a (an) of soap, please. a. loaf	
b. piece	
c. slice	
d. bar	
33. We from him since he left for London.	
a. didn't hear	
b. don't hear	
c. hadn't heard	
d. haven't heard	
34. I'm sorry I didn'tyou before.	
a. get acquainted	
b. acquainted	
c. introduced	
d. meet	
35. I never my child alone at home as she is very little.	
a. remain	
b. remind	
c. leave	
d. stay	
36. Mary told me her new boyfriend's name after he	
a. had left	
b. left	
c. leaves d. will leave	
37. He in the garden when the house fell down. a. will be sitting	
b. sits	
0. 020	

c. was sitting
d. has been sitting
38. One of the boys hurt.
a. have
b. were
c. are
d. is
39. If she finished her work early, she home.
a. will go
b. went
c. would go
40. Hehis car.
a. fills \ is washing
b. is filling \ is washing
c. is filling \ will wash
d. is filling \ is going to wash
41. The workers have just their work. They're now going home.
a. complete
b. completing
c. completed
d. completes
42. What would you have done if you your keys?
a. lost
b. had lost
c. would loose
43. The fire to 3 other houses, but the fire brigade is still not here.
a. were already spread
b. have already spread
c. was already spread
d. has already spread
44. They netball when it started to rain.
a. played
b. was playing
c. were playing
d. play
45. When a game of football?
a. had you last
b. did you last have
c. last had you
d. did you have last
46. There's not much news in today's paper,?
a. isn't it
b. are there
c. is there
d. aren't there
47Stop laughing!
- I can't

- a. help it!
- b. resist!
- c. do anything against it!
- d. hold myself!
- 48. _____ came out of the kettle when the water boiled.
 - a. Steam
 - b. Ash
 - c. Gas
 - d. Force

Read the text and questions below. For each question, mark the correct letter A, B, C, D.

Learn Indian Dancing 49 - 52

I've always wanted to learn how to dance. When I was younger, I loved going to discos and I used to spend hours practising my moves in front of the mirror! I think I was quite good, but as I got older, I became less confident.

Recently I decided I'd join a dance class. The problem with most dance classes is that you need a partner, and none of my male friends ever wanted to come with me. I was beginning to give up on the idea when I came across a magazine article about Indian dancing. It sounded great and best of all I could do it on my own So, I found a class on the internet and booked myself onto a course.

I turned up for our first lesson feeling very nervous. I needn't have worried though because everyone was really friendly. We were all female, the youngest was about eighteen and the oldest was forty something.

Our teacher came in looking fantastic in her traditional dance clothes and we soon all caught her energy and enthusiasm. She put on the music immediately which was a combination of western pop songs set to an Indian beat, and we started following her moves. Any nervousness soon disappeared because the moves are so complicated. There's no time to worry about whether you're doing them right!

I've noticed a lot of changes about myself since I started dancing. I'm much fitter and I feel more confident. I've also made some great friends at the class. If you're interested in dancing, or you just want to feel fitter, I'd recommend Indian dance!

- 49 What is the writer's main purpose in writing the text?
 - A. to describe her childhood
 - B. to say how she began her hobby
 - C. to explain why she likes dancing
 - D. to talk about the people she has met
- 50 What would a reader learn about the writer from the text?
 - A. She is good at Indian dancing
 - B. She enjoys dancing
 - C. She likes listening to pop music
 - D. She's interested in keeping fit.
- 51 What does the writer say about herself?
 - A. She hasn't always been confident
 - B. She doesn't enjoy doing ne things.

D. She was a very nervous child
52 What does the writer say about the first dance class?
A. Everybody was keen to dance
B. Nobody spoke to each other at first
C. Everybody admired the teacher
D. A lot of time was spent discussing the moves.
53. I came home very late last night; my family
a. were already having a supper
b. have already had supper
c. had already had supper
d. had supper
54. Don't worry about the letter you've lost. I'm sure you it.
a. are finding
b. have found
c. will find
d. will have found
55. He's a nice guy, always ready to do somebody a good
a. Present
b. Play
c. Pleasure
d. Promise
56. We weren't at home yesterday
a. So did we
b. so were we
c. Neither were we
d. Neither did we.
57. What do you think you this time next year?
a. do
b. are doing
c. will be doing
d. will have been doing
58. Robin Hood the rich and gave to the poor
a. Stole
b. Robbed
c. Thieved
d. Broke into
59. Ron is still watching television. He television all day.
a. is watching
b. was watching
c. will be watching
d. has been watching
60. Is it all right if I come at about 8.30? Yes, that will be fine. The match by then.
a. will finish
b. will have finished
c. has finished
d. had finished

C. She likes meeting people

61.	Please	the TV. I am getting ready for my exams
	a. turn on	
	b. turn off	
	c. put off	
	d. turn up	
62.	"Where is t	the doctor?" he whispered. "He
	a. is sendi	
	b. was se	nt
	c. will se	nd
	d. has alı	ready gone.
63.		magazines.
	a. aren't sai	
	b. are diffe	rent of
	c. aren't the	e same as
	d. are the	different from
64.	If he had lo	oked out of the window, he what had happened.
	a. will see	
	b. would se	ee
	c. would ha	ave seen
	d. will be so	eeing
65	How woul	d you like to come and Christmas with me?
05	a. Pass	d you like to come und omistinas with me.
	b. Being	
	c. Spend	
	d. Make	
66		okinterest in his neighbours.
00.	a. few	
	b. a few	
	c. little	
	d. any	
	•	ed to the lost climbers.
	a. rescue	
	b. break	
	c. paint	
	d. pull	
68.	-	d with when he saw a terrible monster.
	a. hope	
	b. wonder	
	c. relief	
	d. fear	
69		you help me with the washing up, please?
	a. Could	0 1 1
	b. Might	
	c. Should	
	d. Must	
70.	He visits hi	s family frequently than his sister does, because he is very busy.

a. more
b. less
c. as
d. so
71. She English for 3 years before she went to the USA.
a. learnt
b. was learning
c. had been learning
d. had learnt
72. Everybodyto the show.
a. were invited
b. was invited
c. will invite
d. has invited
73. The problem is not so difficult. It's than you think.
a. less difficult
b. least difficult
c. the least difficult
d. very difficult
74. If the weather is fine tomorrow, we out.
a. go
b. will go
c. would be
75. Is there strange in what I'm saying?
a. something
b. anything
c. any
d. nothing
76. He works a waiter at a restaurant.
a. like
b. as
c. as if
d. like as
77. Our English lessons at school were very boring. Welong exercises and learn a lot of
grammar rules by heart.
a. must to write
b. must write
c. had to write
d. to write
78. How can you ask me for such a thing when you know I have time of all.
a. the fewest
b. fewer
c. less
d. the least
79. If he here he could help us.
a. is
b. were
c. would be

80.	I go to the station as my friend is arriving from Tbilisi.
	a. must
	b. can
	c. was to
	d. am to
81.	In England time of year is usually from December to February.
	a. cold
	b. colder
	c. coldest
	d. the coldest
82.	A: John, what does your new friend look like?
	He's
	a. looking for you
	b. tall and about 1.7 meters
	c. very clever
	d. wearing a white shirt
02	XX.
83.	We Look, all our silver has gone. a. are stolen
	b. have been robbed
	c. are robbing d. robbed
Q 4	Are the scales in the kitchen? No, there in the kitchen.
04.	a. isn't anything
	b. aren't any
	c. isn't nothing
	d. is anything
85.	It was a very difficult text. Ilook up a lot of words in the dictionary.
	a. must
	b. have to
	c. had to
	d. must to
86.	After the long walk they were to see the cabin.
	a. painful
	b. exhausted
	c. happy
	d. afraid
87.	Daddy his favourite TV programme now.
	a. is watching
	b. watches
	c. has been watched
	d. has watched.
88.	Did you go to the party? No,
	a. I hadn't been invited.
	b. I invited
	c. I have not been invited
	d I was not being invited

89.	The little boy has eaten far too sweets.
	a. much
	b. few
	c. plenty
	d. many
90.	Very people can travel abroad.
, , ,	a. less
	b. little
	c. few
	d. fewer
01	If Jane could have typed faster, she her work done.
<i>)</i> 1.	a. will have
	b. would have
	c. would have had
92.	I stay in bed as I had the Flu.
	a. was to
	b. could
	c. had to
	d. must
and	eems that women often drive more carefully than men. The research suggests that men drive faster more carelessly, but that they also react a bit faster in emergencies. This is perhaps because it ms they concentrate more when they are driving.
93	. It seems that
	a. Men drive more slowly than women.
	•
	D. Women arive more carejessiv than men
	b. Women drive more carelessly than men C. Men do not think about other problems when driving
94	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving
71	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving
	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to:
	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to: a. The fast reaction of women
	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to: a. The fast reaction of women b. The fast reaction of men
	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to: a. The fast reaction of women b. The fast reaction of men c. The concentration of men
05	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to: a. The fast reaction of women b. The fast reaction of men c. The concentration of men d. The careless drivers
95	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to: a. The fast reaction of women b. The fast reaction of men c. The concentration of men d. The careless drivers . The best title for this passage is:
95	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to: a. The fast reaction of women b. The fast reaction of men c. The concentration of men d. The careless drivers . The best title for this passage is: a. The careless and careful drivers
95	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to: a. The fast reaction of women b. The fast reaction of men c. The concentration of men d. The careless drivers . The best title for this passage is: a. The careless and careful drivers b. Who is a better driver?
95	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to: a. The fast reaction of women b. The fast reaction of men c. The concentration of men d. The careless drivers . The best title for this passage is: a. The careless and careful drivers b. Who is a better driver? c. A study of men and women drivers
	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to: a. The fast reaction of women b. The fast reaction of men c. The concentration of men d. The careless drivers . The best title for this passage is: a. The careless and careful drivers b. Who is a better driver? c. A study of men and women drivers d. Men are faster in emergencies
	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to: a. The fast reaction of women b. The fast reaction of men c. The concentration of men d. The careless drivers . The best title for this passage is: a. The careless and careful drivers b. Who is a better driver? c. A study of men and women drivers d. Men are faster in emergencies . According to this passage men and women drivers are:
	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to: a. The fast reaction of women b. The fast reaction of men c. The concentration of men d. The careless drivers . The best title for this passage is: a. The careless and careful drivers b. Who is a better driver? c. A study of men and women drivers d. Men are faster in emergencies . According to this passage men and women drivers are: a. Similar
	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to: a. The fast reaction of women b. The fast reaction of men c. The concentration of men d. The careless drivers . The best title for this passage is: a. The careless and careful drivers b. Who is a better driver? c. A study of men and women drivers d. Men are faster in emergencies . According to this passage men and women drivers are: a. Similar b. Different
	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to: a. The fast reaction of women b. The fast reaction of men c. The concentration of men d. The careless drivers . The best title for this passage is: a. The careless and careful drivers b. Who is a better driver? c. A study of men and women drivers d. Men are faster in emergencies . According to this passage men and women drivers are: a. Similar b. Different c. Careful
96	c. Men do not think about other problems when driving d. Women react a bit faster at the time of driving . The word "this" in line 6 refers to: a. The fast reaction of women b. The fast reaction of men c. The concentration of men d. The careless drivers . The best title for this passage is: a. The careless and careful drivers b. Who is a better driver? c. A study of men and women drivers d. Men are faster in emergencies . According to this passage men and women drivers are: a. Similar b. Different

	a. such
	b. as
	c. as if
	d. like
98.	He didn't to help her, even though she was very ill.
	a. Lift a finger
	b. Bend his arm
	c. Open an eye
	d. Shake a leg
99.	–Would you like beer?
	- Not while I'm
	a. in the action
	b. in order
	c. on duty
	d. under control
100.	When Alex started singing, everyone joined
	a. in
	b away
	c off
	d. down